
STATE O F  C O N N E C T I C U T  
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

FOR TI-IE STATE COlLLEGES 

1280 ASYLUM AVENUE HARTFORD, CONNECTICUT 06105 

RESOLUTION 

concerning 

GIFT OF A VIOLIN TO 
SOUTHERN CONNECTICUT STATE COLLEGE 

September 6, 1974 

WHEREAS, Deborah Hunt Jennings has presented a gift of 
a rare Italian violin with two bows to the Music 
department of Southern Connecticut State College, 
and 

WHEREAS, This gift has both intrinsic worth and represents 
a rich European heritage, and 

WHEREAS, This gift will be a valuable addition to the musical 
instruments available in the Music department, be it 

RESOLVED, That, the Trustees acknowledge the valuable and dis- 
tinctive gift presented by Mrs. Jennings to Southern 
and extend their warmest thanks for her generosity and 
thoughtfulness. 

ertified True 

P ecutive Secretary 





30 Prospoct Court 
Woodbridgo, Conn. 06525 
July 15, 1974 

Mr. Paul F. Lotvo 
Vice President f o r  Jklrninistxative Affairs 
Southern Connecticut Stnte  College 
New Hrrvon, Connoctf cut 06516 

Dear Mr. Lowe: 

I om plensod t o  make o g i f t  t o  Southern Connecticut S ta t e  collage 
af a v i o l i n  and two bows. I am sure t h a t  the Music hpar tment  
a t  the College w i l l  f i d  i t  usefhl. 

The v i o l i n  w a s  repaired i n  Dresden i n  1871 and, according to  i t s  
appraiser,  hIr ,  Frank Di Leone, a dealer i n  musk cal instruments in 
New Haven, was made i n  I t a l y .  

I t r u e t  the bfusic Departma t w i l l  put  t o  mod use an instrumunt 
which has been i n  my family fox? mre than half a century. 



S T A T E  O F  C O N N E C T I C U T  
SOUTHERN CONNECTICUT STATE COLLEGE 

m 501 CRESCENT STREET NEW HAVEN. CONNECTICUT 06515 

TEL. 203 392-2101 July 31, 1974 

r 

Mrs. Bernice C. Niejadlik, Chairman 
Board of Trustees for the State Colleges 
1280 Asylum Avenue 
Hartford, Connecticut 06 105 

L 

Dear Mrs. Niejadlik: 

In the absence of President Jennings who i s  on vacation, it  i s  
with pleasure that I inform the Board of Trustees for the State 
Colleges of a gift of a violin and two bows from Deborah Hunt 
Jennings. The gift is valued both for its intrinsic worth, its his- 
tory and the sentiment which prompted the donor. 

It is my hope that the Board of Trustees for the State Colleges 
will endorse the acceptance of this gift by resolution and express 
its appreciation to the donor. 

Attached a r e  copies of correspondence from Mrs. Jennings and 
my acknowledgement to her. 

~ i n c e r  ly  yours, 7 

haul F. Lowe 
Vice President of Admin. Affairs 

PFLlcpr  
Attach: 

RECEIVED 

BOAfid OF TRUSTEES 
FOR THE STF-T!? WLLEGES 



STATE O F  C O N N E C T I C U T  
SOUTHERN CONNECTICUT STATE COLLEGB 

601 CRRSCBNT STRFIFT NliW HAVBN. CONNBC~~CUT 06515 

Mrs. Manson Van B. Jennings 
30 Prorspect Court 
Woodbridge, Connecticut 065 25 

July 31, 1974 

Dear Mrs. Jennings: 

I t  is with great pleasure that I acknowledge and accept on behalf 
of the Southern Connecticut State College your gift of a violin and 
two bows. Without question i t  will be an addition to the musical in- 
struments available for use a t  the Department of Music. 

It will be even more appreciated both for the family tradition 
which i t  represents and for the personal thought which prompted 
the gift, 

Sincerely yours, 

Paul F. Lowe 
Vice President of Admin, Affairs 




